
8. NAYLAND STREET: PARKING RESTRICTION P10

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Malcolm Taylor Traffic Engineer (Community), DDI 941 8604

The purpose of this report is to seek the Board’s approval to alter the parking restrictions on the
eastern side of Nayland Street south of Wakefield Avenue, Sumner (see attachment).

BACKGROUND

The Village Grape Wine Shop in Nayland Street has requested that consideration be given to changing
the P60 parking restriction in front of its shop to a P10 time limit. This would provide motorist’s with
short-term parking in this area. The type of retail businesses that operate in this area include: a health
and herb shop, butcher, food bar, hairdressers, takeaways/restaurants and a wine shop.

CONCLUSION

The shop owners affected by this change have agreed with the need for some short term parking in
this area, with the exception of the hairdresser, who is on the other side of the road. The provision of
some short-term parking would be of benefit to the majority of retail businesses at this intersection and
the remaining P60 parking spaces in the area would continue to provide for the longer term parking
requirements.

The Parking Operations Manager is agreeable to the proposed parking restriction change.

Staff
Recommendation: That the Board approve the following parking restriction changes:

1. That the parking of vehicles restricted to a maximum period of
60 minutes on the eastern side of Nayland Street commencing at a
point 26 metres from its intersection with Wakefield Avenue and
extending in an southerly direction for a distance of 13 metres be
revoked.

2. That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of
10 minutes “at all times” on the eastern side of Nayland Street
commencing at a point 26 metres from its intersection with Wakefield
Avenue and extending in an southerly direction for a distance of
13 metres.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: That the recommendation be adopted.


